

December 2023 4-H Update

December 4-H Office Hours

The 4-H Office will be closed the month of December. I will be checking emails, phone, mail, and the blue drop box by the door periodically. Please continue to re-enroll on 4HOnline. My goal is to have everyone enrolled by January 1, 2024.

New 4-H Year Began October 1st!

This is just a friendly reminder, on October 1st at Midnight, all enrollments in 4-HOnline regardless of active, awaiting review, or incomplete status were moved to not enrolled for the new 4-H year. This means that all members and volunteers will need to re-enroll in 4-HOnline for the new year. **If you enrolled, your child/children in August or September, you would need to re-enroll for this 2023-2024 4-H year** as their status has been moved to not enrolled on October 1st. Help Sheets for 4-H Online can be found at:

https://extension.sdstate.edu/4honline-fairentry

Here is the link: https://v2.4honline.com



Archery: Signup is scheduled for **Thursday, December 7th** from 6-7 pm at the Izaak Walton Youth Conservation Building, Pierre, SD. This will be signup only, so parents do not need to bring the participants archery equipment. The first week of practice will be on **Thursday, January 4, 2024,** with beginners running from 6:00-6:45 pm; juniors 6:45-7:30 pm and seniors 7:30-8:15 pm.

2024 4-H Capitol Day Registration Live

The State 4-H Office is excited to be hosting our 4th annual **South Dakota 4-H Capitol Day on January 17, 2024,** at the South Dakota Capitol Building! This event is in collaboration with the SDSU and Brookings day at the Capitol. We encourage all 4-H supporters to attend this FREE event to learn about our state legislative process, while getting to network with your elected officials. Registration is live until **January 1, 2024,** at: https://sdstate.questionpro.com/20244-HCapitolDay. Registration allows for individual or group entries. After registration closes, registrants will receive an email with information assuring a positive experience. This event is hosted by the SD 4-H Civic Education Committee, which consists of Jenae Hansen-Gross (jenae.hansengross@sdstate.edu), Ron Frederick (jenae.hansengross@sdstate.edu), Ron Frederick (jenae.hansengross@sdstate.edu). Feel free to contact us with any questions!

Jackie Husted SDSU Extension 4-H Program Assistant Stanley County

